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GRACE 

What a delightful start to the New Year.  There is a real buzz of 

enjoyment and excitement around school as children return from the 

Christmas holidays.  They are happy to be with their friends again, 

sharing stories of what they have been up to.   

The spring term is always a busy one and children have already been on 

local visits within the community, undertaken Bikeability, and welcomed 

Rev Ann Richardson to lead collective worship. 

Enrichment for our youngest children starts today, having chosen their 

activity, they are eager to explore new opportunities to learn different 

skills.   

We welcome new staff and children to Deanery and I am sure they 

have already felt the warmth and care from their peers and colleagues. 

 

May the blessings of the Lord be yours in abundance in the New Year. 

Isaiah 43:19 

Lucas 2JR 

Maria-Eleni 2R 

Masha 3C 

 

file:///G:/Team%20Drives/DEA%20-%20StaffCommon/Newsletter/www.deanery.bham.sch.uk


Back to School - Managing Winter Illness 

As students return to school, it is important to be aware of the winter illnesses currently 

circulating and the best ways to protect your child and others. The following blog gives 

more information on “Back to school – 5 things to do to help manage winter illness”. 

https://ukhsa.blog.gov.uk/2023/01/05/back-to-school-5-things-to-do-to-help-manage-

winter-illness/ 

 

 

Pupil Voice 
 

Dhiaan RHM said "We've been learning about the Gruffalo. We went for a walk through the 

woods." 

Ollie 1B said – “In History we are learning about our school and when it was built. Our teacher 

told us about when she was a little girl. There was a blackboard in the classroom and the chairs 

were all made of wood.”  

Elizabeth 2JR said - "Little Red Reading Hood went through a scary wood, and we went 

through the school woods to experience this".  

Evan 3C said – “I enjoyed using playdough to make the United Kingdom.”  

Willis 3G – “I enjoyed the plough dough models. Can I do it again at the end by adding rivers 

and roads? (Geography- United Kingdom)” 

Amelia and Daniel 5MC said – “In Science, we have been learning about the solar system and 

it's eight planets.  We made some mnemonics to help us remember the order of them.  These 

include:  My Very Evil Mother Just Swatted Uncle's Nose and My Very Eager Mum Just Served 

Up Nachos!” 

Max 5T said - "I learnt loads about the Maya including where they lived which was called 

Mesoamerica."  

Vienna 6A said – “We've been learning about migration in our new topic and have explored the 

reasons why groups have migrated to Britain. We have also been learning about racism and 

apartheid. Y6 have been busy completing their Level 2 Bikeability course - we have been 

cycling on the roads and have learnt the necessary skills.” 

Little Hollies Nursery open morning for September 2023 admissions 

We will be holding our Little Hollies Nursery open morning on Wednesday 18th January 2023 at 

9.30am – 11am for admission into Nursery in September 2023. Watch our new video of a day at 

Little Hollies nursery https://youtu.be/m3fHOb2d8Ak. 

Application forms will be available at the open morning or from the school website 

https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/parents/nursery and must be submitted to the School Office by 

25th March 2023. 

Please call the school office to book a place on 0121 351 6441. 

 

https://ukhsa.blog.gov.uk/2023/01/05/back-to-school-5-things-to-do-to-help-manage-winter-illness/
https://ukhsa.blog.gov.uk/2023/01/05/back-to-school-5-things-to-do-to-help-manage-winter-illness/
https://youtu.be/m3fHOb2d8Ak
https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/parents/nursery


  

  

Programmes of Study Spring term 

 

Our Programmes of Study for Spring have now been uploaded to the website - 

https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/curriculum/p-o-s 

Here you can find out all of the great knowledge and skills that we will be learning over this term. 

 

 Thank you for your support  

Thanks for your support and enthusiasm for the Santa Run, the children absolutely love this fundraiser! 
The total raised is £2261.25. This will be going towards the KS2 outdoor area. Top of the list is the 'little 
libraries project'; look out for some popping up soon! 
 

 

School Site Safety 

Please can you ensure that you use the paths in and out of the playground and please 

do not walk across the MUGA.   

Please do not park in the staff car park to drop off or collect your child especially at 

4.30pm as children are being dismissed from after school clubs and will be walking 

across the car park. 

https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/curriculum/p-o-s


 

Response to Curriculum Evening feedback 

If you are looking for recommendations of books for your children to read, 

https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/ has recommendations for each year group. Their lists of books 

are carefully put together to make it easier to find high quality, engaging and interesting books 

to instil a reading for pleasure culture and encourage children to read at home. 

It also has some great tips as to why reading is so important and how to read with your child 

and the kinds of questions you can ask. 

January 2023 recommendations 

Non-fiction book of the month - 

 

This dazzling nonfiction hardback will entrance any child who 

dreams of a life and career in film or on the stage. Covering 

practical tips on how to make short films and plays, guides to 

behind-the-scenes roles in TV and Hollywood, and a history of 

perform

motivate children to get involved in drama, musicals and the 

screen. It is perfect for KS2 children and to inspire extended 

learning projects. 
 

Picture book of the month - 

Lifesize Deadly Animals by Sophy Henn 

Younger children will marvel at the vibrant life-sized depictions of 

and a slow loris. Part of a life-sized series including dinosaurs and 
baby animals, this is a spectacular large-format picture book to 
share with younger children. Highly recommended. 

 

 

 

 

https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/


    

Thank you letter from Birmingham City Mission 

 

 

Parent Governor Elections 

We have two vacancies for Parent Governors, please 

look out for your email on Monday 16 January where 

you will find full details of how to apply. 

 



 

  

Mental Health and Wellbeing Update 
 
The five ways of Wellbeing have been designed to help us to live a mentally healthy life 

 

  
  

Our whole school wellbeing focus this half term is  Connect! 

 
There is strong evidence that indicates that feeling close to, and valued by, other people is a 
fundamental human need and one that contributes to functioning well in the world.  

Good relationships are important for your mental wellbeing. They can:  
 help you to build a sense of belonging and self-worth 
 give you an opportunity to share positive experiences 
 provide emotional support and allow you to support others 
 

 
There are lots of things you could try to help build stronger and closer relationships: 

 Talk to someone instead of sending an email 
 If possible, take time each day to be with your family, for example, try arranging a 

fixed time to eat dinner together 
 Put five minutes aside to find out how someone really is 
 Share a journey with a colleague or have lunch with them. 

 Arrange a day out with friends you have not seen for a while 
 Try switching off the TV to talk or play a game with your children, friends or family 
 Visit a friend or family member who needs support or company 
 Volunteer at a local school, hospital or community group. Find out how to volunteer on 

the GOV.UK website 

 Make the most of technology to stay in touch with friends and family. Video-chat apps 
like Skype and FaceTime are useful, especially if you live far apart. 

 

This term we will be starting start our Connect focus by making and delivering New Year 
postcards to our local community  look out for one coming through your door if you live 
locally! 

 

                                         

            
          

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/get-involved/take-part/volunteer
https://www.gov.uk/government/get-involved/take-part/volunteer


 
 
  

Well done Jack! 

A huge shout out to one of our amazing pupils! Jack is very concerned about homeless people 

and always shows kindness and compassion to them. This year, he has been involved in 

collecting clothing, blankets etc. for Helping Hands who work with the homeless. 👏🙌 

He wrapped 60 chocolate selection boxes so that they had something to open on Christmas 

morning. He was desperate to go out and deliver gifts to the people directly, so just before 

Christmas, he went into Birmingham City Centre to do exactly that. #kindness #charity 

#proudparents 

         



 
  

BEHAVIOUR UPDATE 
 

Our children are awarded tokens for going 'above and beyond'. Last term we collected an amazing 1044 

tokens across school. Well done to Tudor house who collected the most tokens across school. 

🌹🏆#fortthegreatergood #pivotal #charity 

 

Children choose which charity (chosen by our pupils) to donate their tokens to. Last term we were 

supporting local charities @Acacia_Family @MAA_Charity @BhamDogsHome #democracy #charity. Here 

you can see the results and the money donated to each charity. 

 

£87.35£100

£223.10

AUTUMN TERM 2022 – Behaviour Tokens

£410.13

 

 

A huge thank you to everyone that purchased art from our Autumn gallery - all of you donations have 

gone towards our three chosen charities @Acacia_Family @MAA_Charity @BhamDogsHome 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

 

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
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